
Duluth Section!

First and Foremost, Happy New Year. With the new year, please make sure that you 
have renewed your ASCE membership if you have not already. It can be completed 
by going to asce.org/membership/join. With the new year it is also a good 
reminder to update your information for ASCE, I understand many people have 
been switching careers or moving – by updating your information, you can stay in 
touch with the Duluth Section of ASCE. If you would rather not receive any emails 
from the board or me, you can also update your profile to remove your email 
account.

Speaking of people moving to a new location, Tom DesMarais and his family will be 
moving to the Black Hills at the end of the month. He is ready to be closer to 
extended family but will always consider Duluth home. I personally want to thank 
Tom for all his efforts and commitment over the last many years.  He has done an 
incredible job and will be missed being in our section. 

Please look at our scholarship application in this newsletter. We have revised the 
eligibility requirements to allow more students to apply.  With the potential of 
more applicants, we could allow up to three $1,500 scholarships being granted. 

Our next luncheon will be on January 18th, where Dave Stark will be presenting on 
Rainwater Management Solutions. This again will be a Teams Meeting, please 
make sure that your name is accurately portrayed when logging in otherwise it is 
difficult for our treasurer to send out the PDH credits. 
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ASCE's mission is to provide essential value to our members, their careers, our partners and the public by developing leadership, advancing 
technology, advocating lifelong learning and promoting the profession.
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Please join us for 
a Unique Presentation

January 18th, 2021  at 12:00 pm
Virtual

There is no charge for attending the virtual presentation. A calendar 
invite was sent out to the membership with log-in details. If you did not 

receive an invite, email schristenson@sehinc.com
 

ASCE Duluth Section will issue a PDH certificate to members in good 
standing.  It is the responsibility of the individual to determine whether 

or not the presentation is applicable to his/her career.

Membership and Board Meetings for 2021-2022 

Membership Meetings Board Meetings

January 18, 2022 January 25, 2022

February 15, 2022 February 22, 2022

March 15, 2022
April 29, 2022 
May 17, 2022 

March 22, 2022
April 26, 2022
May 24, 2022

“Integrating Rainwater Harvesting for 

Stormwater Management”

Dave Stark
International Design and Sales Specialist

Rainwater Management Solutions
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Board Member Spotlight

Where did you graduate from?

I received my Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering from The University of North 
Dakota (UND) and my Master’s in Business Administration from the College of Saint 
Scholastica (CSS). 

Where do you work and what do you do?

I work at Bolton & Menk, Inc. as a Project Manager in Hermantown, MN. I oversee the 
design and am a Project Manager. My many projects include County Highway, Municipal 
Street and Utility Design and Construction. 

Why did you decide to get involved with ASCE and what would you like to see 
happen?

I originally decided to get involved with ASCE roughly 25 years ago when I attended 
UND. During that time, it was a great opportunity to meet people in the engineering 
field. After working in a range of industries mostly across the Iron Range, I felt it was 
important to network in the Duluth area and the Duluth Section of ASCE provides 
numerous opportunities to meet with other engineers in the area

Jason Fisher, PE (Lic. MN), M. ASCE

Duluth Section Treasurer
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University of Minnesota Duluth
ASCE Student Chapter Update

The Student Chapter has a few meetings scheduled 
with time available for guest speakers. The meetings 
are at 6:00 pm and the dates are as follows:

February 3, 2022
February 17, 2022

March 3, 2022
March 17, 2022
March 31, 2022
April 14, 2022
April 28, 2022

If you are interested in speaking to the Student 
chapter, please let our younger member chair know.

The Student Chapter competition teams are back up 
and running. There are active members in Concrete 
Canoe, GeoWall, and Steel Bridge Teams. All of the 
three teams are looking to hopefully compete within 
the next year.
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2021-2022 Duluth Section Board of Directors:

Past President: Rose Kopecky
President: Sara Christenson
President Elect / Vice President: Dan Murphy
Treasurer: Jason Fisher
Secretary: Andrew Lund

Chair Positions: 

Younger Member Chair: Vacant (Interim - Pete Demshar). Please 
reach out if you are interested in this position.  
Membership Chair: Tom DesMarais
Government Relations Chair: Pete Demshar
Toothpick Bridge Chair: Chris Morris
Web Updates: Vacant (Interim - Lisa Karlgaard). Please reach out if 
you are interested in this position.
Membership Outreach: Jay Dailey
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